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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 90%  

Early Years winning class RD with 90% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 2M 95.2% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 3S 92.3% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 6E 94.7% 

 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
I hope you are all well as we navigate through some quite interesting weather this term.  In the last 
week we have had snow and two storms.  Despite this our children have been wonderful; we enjoyed 
playing out in the snow and I would like to thank Mr Jones (our site manager) for working so hard to 
make safe passage across our school playgrounds for parents and children.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Due to the amazing fundraising efforts before Christmas, we are in the process of buying £300 worth 

of new books for our classroom libraries.  We also have a theatre production company visiting school 

on Monday to perform The Secret Garden for some of our pupils.  

 

 

There are many 
more photographs 
of what we get up 
to on our school 

twitter (X) 
@Broad_Square 

http://www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk/
mailto:office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk
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Choir 

Miss Caroll is delighted with the growth of our school choirs; we have an upcoming 

performance with other local primary schools.  The choirs now meet on the following days: 

KS1 on Tuesdays 3:20 - 4:00 and KS2 on Wednesdays 3:20 - 4:30. 

 
Attendance  

The Government has recently launched a national campaign aimed at reminding parents and carers 

that moments matter, attendance counts – not just because of the importance of learning, but 

because of the wider holistic benefits for children’s wellbeing and happiness. #AttendanceCounts 

The following poem has been written as part of the campaign: 

That moment they found a new best friend queuing up for pudding. 

That time fractions suddenly clicked. 

That day cavemen came to live in the playground. 

That science lesson when a mento and cola ‘rocket’ sprayed everywhere. 

Breaking a school record on sports day. 

When they helped catch the escaped rabbit. 

Helping to build props for the school play. 

When they baked cupcakes that were actually edible (just). 

Performing that encore at the school concert. 

From the first day of term to the last, each moment, big or small, makes a big difference to a 

child’s wellbeing. 

Positive, real, life-changing moments. 

And in a school year there are hundreds of them. 

What a difference a school day makes. 

Please ensure your child does not miss out! It is important that they attend every day, on time! 

 

We fully support this campaign and encourage our children and families to attend school every day.  
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Maths mornings 
 
Thank you to our parents and cares that have been into school for our maths mornings for years 1, 2, 
3 and 6.  We look forward to seeing parents and carers of our year 4 and 5 pupils on the following 
dates: 
Wednesday 31/1 - Year 5 

Wednesday 7/2/24 - Year 4 
 

SEND drop in 

Miss Jones and Miss Buckley will be holding their first ever SEND drop-in session on Wednesday 7th 

February.  They will be available all morning in the portacabin for any parents or carers who would 

like to speak to them for advice or to question where particular cases are up to.  More information will 

be sent out closer to the time.  We hope this will allow parents and carers who have any questions or 

queries to meet face to face with our SENDCOS.    

Acceptable way to speak to staff 

I would like to politely remind parents and carers how important it is that staff are spoken to in an 

appropriate way.  I understand that sometimes you may be upset, but we will always find a way of 

resolving any situation in a calm and respectful way.  My staff are completely dedicated to all of the 

children at Broad Square, but they are also human beings, mums, dads, daughters and sons 

themselves I hope everyone can show our school value of Respect as we work together to resolve 

any issues.  Thank you.     

 
Finally, I am sure you will all join me in wishing our wonderful Mrs Iveson good luck as she leaves us 
today (temporarily of course) to start her maternity leave, we cannot wait to meet baby Iveson soon.     
 
I hope that you all have a wonderful weekend and we look forward to another fun filled week at Broad 
Square.   
 
Many thanks,  
 

Mrs Foden 

 
Headteacher 
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